
 
2 South Main Street 2nd Floor Pleasantville, NJ 08232 

Telephone: 609.485.0153 Fax: 609.485.0067 

Oversight Committee Meeting July 18, 2018 One Stop Career Center 

 

Attendance 
Gerald Del Rosso       Torrie Garvin       Lamont Fauntleroy     Diana Strelczyk     Eric Reynolds 

Sherwood Taylor       Paul McClellan     Jim Waters                 Dasha Brown         Dhara Bachman 

Marian Woodson       Rhonda Lowery 

 

Minutes 

This meeting was called to order 2:32pm.  

 

One Stop Operator Report- Marian W. reports that  

TANF Work Participation Rate: 

2018 

August- 27.5%   July- 24.0%    June- 18.5%    May- 16.7%   April- 14.3% 

 

 

TASC 

The report is up to the month of March:  

Initial TASC- 7                            

Total TASC taken- 7                   

 

TABE 

Initial TABE- 51      Adult- 22        Dislocated- 5          Youth- 13             TANF- 0 

GA/SNAP- 10          55+- 0             Other- 1                   Re-Test- N/A       Total taken- 0 

 
Jerry D. acknowledged that there are as many sanctions as there are referrals while Torrie G. inquired 

about the sanction process. Rhonda L. explained the following: 

1. Customers that test and gain employment can be tracked.  

2. The number of referrals can differ for various reasons; enrolled is the initial and assessment is the 

completion a three-day assessment. The new enrollment is different with this contract period.  

3. Eric R. added that employment verifications can be a difficult to obtain therefor the numbers can 

potentially be inaccurate.  

 

Paul M. Cited that employment services in June there were 12 employer workshops; the harder to serve 

customers are more prevalent in the office seeking training.  

 

Dasha B.- her agency provides transportation for customers to and from the One Stop to obtain services.  

 

Rhonda L. Executive Director Report-  

1. Contracts are complete 

2. Youth Corp and Youth Works are now separate; Youth Works supervisor is Tyrone Page; going 

forward the TABE pre-test will be done here at the One Stop as of 7/1/18. Please refer all 

questions to Tyrone P.   

3. A training on performance measures was given.  



4. Since the Business Service Rep is retiring we are in the inquiry process to see if the OJT Rep can 

become the new Business Service Rep. 

5. Monitors will visit sites more often.  

6. There were changes made in WFNJ and the progress has been great. The participation rate should 

increase once Rescare is up and running. 

7. We lost funding for the summer youth due to lack of follow through of approximately 40-50 

applicants.   

 

Updates  

ACCC will provide the Atlantic City Electric Training and classes will begin in the month of September. 

This is a regional project therefore we want to ensure that all involved are operating the same.  

 

Rhonda L. will inform the training unit supervisor that VOA has tuition funds for Jole’ Beauty School. 

 

Dhara B. is recruiting/hiring for the Out of School Youth program upon eligibility; the cap is $6000. 

 

No Old Business 

 

New Business 

The One Stop Certification is due for 2019.  

 

 

Adjourned 3:43pm 

 

 

      

 

 


